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HEADTEACHER’S UPDATE
Welcome to the first Newsletter of 2020-21, not the start to any school year that we could have predicted or were expecting, but a good start none the less. 
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I am happy to report that our pupils have settled back into the school routine very well and have coped exceptionally well with the increased demands regarding hand hygiene and social distancing.
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There has been a real buzz about the school since we have returned!  Pupils have enjoyed using our newly zoned outdoor area with a space for football, cycling and outdoor games. I am also happy to report that in the coming weeks a Trim Trail will be installed on the campus. 


Since our return in August, our S3 and S4 pupils have successfully completed and achieved a large number of units and qualifications and are working very hard to gain more qualifications than last year’s cohort. A challenge they have set themselves. 
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We have a couple of new members of staff who have joined us and I want to extend a very warm welcome to them.  
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They have settled in very quickly and are already having a very positive impact on the pupils. 
Mrs Brown - Support for Learning Assistant
Mrs Gardiner - Support for Learning Assistant
Ms Curran - Early Years Officer
Ms Scott - Early Years Officer
Miss McLean - Class teacher BGE (S1)
I would also like you to know that Mrs Craig, deputy head teacher has left us to take up the acting Head Teacher post at Kinneil Primary and Miss Fulton has taken on the role of acting deputy head post in her absence.  
[image: ]Mrs Smith and Miss Haston have taken on acting principal teacher roles, covering for Miss Fulton and Miss Addie; who I am delighted to report has given birth to a beautiful, healthy boy; Theo.







[image: ]I am very excited to see how successful our pupils are this session and if the start to the term is anything to go on, it is going to be a good one!










Have a safe October holiday and I am looking forward to welcoming our pupils back week beginning 26th October.
Best regards,
Mrs Hart
[bookmark: _Hlk35103228][bookmark: _Hlk35438816]PRIMARY NEWS
It has been an extremely busy term across the primary with pupils working and progressing through the curriculum.
[image: See the source image][image: ]
PRIMARY 1 - 3
Mrs Haddifon and her team have been working hard to ensure the pupils of Primary 1-3 have had lots of exciting and varied learning experiences.
[image: See the source image]

[bookmark: _Hlk52989094]FAIRY TALE FRIDAYS
[image: See the source image]Primary 1–3 have been thoroughly enjoying the arrival of ‘Fairy tale Friday’.  Each Friday pupils hear a different fairy tale and take part in several activities related to the tale of the week.  






So far pupils have heard about ‘The Goose that laid the Golden Egg’, ‘The Three Little Pigs’ and ‘The Billy Goat’s Gruff’.
FOAM PARTY
Pupils have been encouraged to use different sensory materials to support their learning – leading to lots of fun. 
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Our favourite sensory activity so far has been using the shaving foam. It was very messy and fragranced, but it left our skin very smooth!

TAKEAWAY - FAKEAWAY
The Primary 1-3 pupils have also been undertaking practical cookery and independent living skills every Wednesday, greatly impressing all staff with their culinary skills.  
[image: ]
The pupils have been learning how to use a cooker as well as planning healthy meals within a budget.  
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Obviously, the only way to do that is to make Fakeaways! So far pupils have made a Big Mac, a cheeky wee Nando’s and a Domino’s pizza. Delicious!

[bookmark: _Hlk35109717]PRIMARY 4 - 6
In Primary 4-6, pupils have been enjoying using our local outdoor space. Pupils continue to make use of the bikes and scooters for outdoor time within the school grounds on a regular basis.  
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OUTDOOR EXPLORERS
Using the bikes helps pupils to develop their ability to assess risk and follow safety rules. The group have also enjoyed visiting local parks such as the Helix. 
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Spending time outdoors is important for helping young people to regulate their emotions.
STEM
[image: See the source image]As always in Primary 4-6, STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) is playing an important part in many of our lessons.  






One of our favourite STEM tasks was making our own lava lamp using water, oil, Alka Seltzer and food colouring!
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[image: ]These STEM activities have helped pupils to develop their listening, planning and evaluating skills.





[bookmark: _Hlk52991077]LITERACY
Over the course of this term, pupils have been encouraged to develop their ICT and literacy skills.  
[image: ]
During spelling sessions, the pupils have been practising opening a new Word document, typing the day’s key words, and changing the size, colour and font of each word.  
ALL ABOUT OUR RELATIONSHIPS!
[image: ]Developing relationships between staff and young people has also been a big focus this term in Primary 4-6. 






Returning to school after lockdown and the summer holidays meant everyone, staff and pupils had to get used to new routines and relationships.  
Using boardgames such as Monopoly, allows pupils to practise social skills and build resilience. 
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This time together has developed relationships and the building of trust.

[bookmark: _Hlk35107182]PRIMARY 7
[bookmark: _GoBack]Throughout the August to October term, the Primary 7 class have enjoyed lots of outdoor education opportunities – exploring the local parks and attractions. 
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Within the school grounds the pupils continue to look forward to the weekly sessions using the school bicycles and ramps. 
Pupils have been learning how to use the bicycles and equipment safely, spraying them with sanitiser after each use. 
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These experiences have allowed pupils to develop their resilience and motor skills as well as presenting learning opportunities such as assessing risk.
NUMERACY
[image: ]During numeracy lessons, pupils have been exploring various strategies that allow them to carry out mental addition and subtraction calculations. 








The class have even challenged themselves to use larger numbers! Importantly, pupils are also learning to choose strategies that work best for solving particular problems.
TAILORING LEARNING
Pupils have been able to exercise choice across the term by working on an interdisciplinary learning topic of their choosing. 
[image: ]
Having the opportunity for personalisation and choice promotes engagement and intrinsic motivation. It allows pupils to build on their prior knowledge and gives them the opportunity to share their learning with others.
 
[image: See the source image]
Some pupils have been developing their skills through STEM, enjoying getting messy and being creative.

MAKING FRIENDS
During this term we have also welcomed several new pupils to our service. 
[image: ]
It has been fantastic getting to know each other and pupils have been successful in sharing space and building positive relationships.

[bookmark: _Hlk52986164][bookmark: _Hlk52991471]SECONDARY S1 – S4
Despite all the difficulties pupils faced due to covid 19, they have proven to be resilient and have stepped up to the challenges of school life during the pandemic.
[image: See the source image]







Staff from across the secondary are extremely proud of the effort and engagement all pupils have shown during this first term.
[bookmark: _Hlk52987566]ENGLISH
The English department has been a hive of activity since August, with all classes working exceptionally well.

[bookmark: _Hlk52987653]REAL DEAD-ICATION
S3 pupils have focused on the most ghoulish of topics…Zombies! As part of their National 3 English course, the pupils have been discussing, examining, and writing about the undead. 
[image: See the source image]









The zombie stories have included everything you would expect from this genre, such as blood, brains, and guts. 
[image: See the source image]All pupils have shown a great level of creativity and imagination and some stories were even a bit scary!




A MONSTER EFFORT
Our entire senior phase recently completed a National 3 media unit. The classes have studied the film and novel “A Monster Calls”. 
[image: ]
Pupils carefully investigated the techniques used within film advertising.
[bookmark: _Hlk52987686]THE WAR POETS
The S4 & S5 cohort have been studying war poetry as part of their National 4 course. Examining the poem “Exposure” by Wilfred Owen, the pupils displayed a great level of engagement and interest in the topic. 
[image: See the source image]
Pupils were shocked to learn about the conditions faced by soldiers in the trenches on the Western Front during World War One and how basic British trenches were.
THE DAILY MILE
Miss McQuillan and Miss McLean who currently teach the S1 – S2 classes within the BGE department, continue to encourage pupils to undertake a period of exercise (Daily mile) each day.
The aim of ‘The Daily Mile’ is to improve the physical, social, emotional, mental health and wellbeing of our pupils. 
[image: ]
[image: ]The daily mile has certainly become a social event, allowing teaching staff to build positive relationships away from the classroom environment.






Pupils and staff have been learning about each other’s interests and the local environment whilst also improving upon their health and fitness.
KEEPING IT REAL
Despite the covid restrictions, the IWBS Family Support Team are still managing to provide various forms of assistance to our families through these challenging times. 
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It has been great to see how well the parents have adapted to the difficulties they have faced over the course of this year and the resilience they have shown. 
With current regulations still preventing any family group meetings, we have instead begun to offer 1:1 ‘walk & talk’ sessions - weather permitting of course! 
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These have proven to be very popular with our parents.
Parents can be assured that as soon as the First Minister decides it is safe to do so, we will start our pop-up parents’ group! 
We are really excited about this and our other plans for 2021! 

FAYRE CANCELLED !
Unfortunately, our much anticipated and always successful Christmas Fayre has been cancelled this year. However, we will all look forward to our Summer Fair in 2021! (fingers crossed)

[bookmark: _Hlk52994229]ECO SCHOOLS
Since August, pupils have been busy logging hours for their Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Volunteering section. 
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Pupils are working hard to recycle the school’s plastic bottles, paper, cardboard and drinks cans. As part of their project the team have created a recycle box for every class. 
These are then collected every Thursday and delivered to the school recycling centre where pupils separate the materials for processing in Kincardine.
[image: See the source image]
We are looking to see where else where can improve our ecological footprint across the school.
SUPER SOAKERS
Senior pupils created their own enterprise project this term whilst also working towards SQA certification in the process. 
[image: ]

The ‘GRR Super Soakers’ offered a professional car wash and valeting service to several members of staff every Tuesday afternoon. 
[image: ]
The pupils offered excellent customer service and worked well together as a team to ensure a high-quality product. Pupils are looking to use their profits to treat themselves over the coming term.

HEALTH & WELLBEING
S1-S5 have been participating in daily key time wellbeing sessions with a personal, social and emotional learning focus. 

The pupils are working on recognising what impacts on their mental health and ways they can improve their own mental wellbeing. Time has been spent learning about ways they can support others who are experiencing difficulties.



In connection with these sessions, all classes are working towards a variety of National 3 PSE qualifications. 

[image: See the source image]

These sessions also remain an important part of the school day as they allow pupils to build positive and trusting relationships with key staff as well as other young people. 

The sessions are discussion based, promoting confidence to voice opinions, life experiences and the sharing of strategies.

DofE AWARD
We have recently started a new Bronze Duke of Edinburgh’s Award group within IWBS. Pupils have been busy every Thursday developing and learning new skills.
[image: See the source image]
[bookmark: _Hlk52988267]TIRED OUT !
Mr Ross has earned his October break this term by cycling over 80 miles with his DofE award group. 
[image: ]
The group who decided to undertake their Physical section of the award, have been cycling across the Falkirk district including to Bo’ness and Canada Wood. 

[image: See the source image]






The pupils have learned of the importance of adhering to the outdoor access code, making way for other users on cycle routes and the importance of using safety equipment, such as a helmet. 
[image: ]
[image: ]Pupils have also had the opportunity to plan a route in stages across Falkirk. During the cycle, each pupil had the opportunity to develop their leadership skills by guiding the group safely.













Mr Ross is incredibly proud of the group’s achievements (and his own athletic prowess over the term) – well done lads!
DYNAMIC YOUTH AWARD
Over the course of this term, BGE pupils have been working towards obtaining their first Dynamic Youth Award (DYA). The DYA allows pupils to develop their confidence and the opportunity to experience different activities. 
This term’s challenge involved cooking a meal from China.
[image: ]
[image: See the source image]Pupils selected several targets relating to cooking their meal, including following strict covid 19 safety rules. 






During the challenge, the pupils shopped for ingredients and cooked a delicious meal of spicy chicken and fried rice. 
Mrs McGill of Home Economics and Miss Gemmill supported both pupils through their DYA and were greatly impressed by the level of effort from the group.
[image: ]
A massive congratulations go to both pupils!
WHAT A DRAMA !
S1 pupils from BGE have been having a drama every week, learning the skill of improvisation and basic acting skills.
[image: ]





Pupils warm up for each session by working their vocals, and building up confidence through a number of short activities.
They are faced with a number of stimuli – which is often an image or word. Working together, they create short scenes.
This has often produced a lot of hilarity within the group as they improvise situations like a stolen egg roll or a can of magical fizzy juice.
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These drama sessions have allowed pupils to act out difficult real-life situations. This has been a great opportunity to learn, giving them the ability to share experiences, offer strategies and reflect on how best to react.
HISTORY BUFFS
Groups 2 and 3 have successfully completed their National 3 Scottish History topic. Pupils studied Scotland during the era of the Great War, 1910 – 1928. 
[image: ]
They learned about why Scots volunteered, recruitment, life in the trenches and new technology on the Western Front.
Group 1 have also made excellent progress working through their National 4 History outcomes.

[bookmark: _Hlk53076709][bookmark: _Hlk53076265]MEET THE STAFF
Meet Mrs Cruse our Inclusion Support Worker! Mrs Cruse has a warm, caring and friendly personality and likes to help others. 
She has many years’ experience working within the services primary provision and is excited to now have the opportunity to work within the secondary base. 
[image: ]
Mrs Cruse is a fitness enthusiast and enjoys going to the gym - mostly because she likes to eat! Her favourite foods are Spanish and Italian dishes and in her spare time she likes to go out to restaurants for dinner. 
[image: ]
Mrs Cruse says, “I like to go on holiday to hot sunny destinations and my favourite thing to do on holiday is try the local food”.
NAIVE ART
Mr Farndon’s art classes have been very busy this term investigating the work of naïve artist Henri Rousseau. 
[image: ]
Pupils have been practising sketching vines, leaves and trees, initially with the intention of creating Rousseau jungle like scenes. 
[image: ]
Time was spent learning about the life of Rousseau and pupils discovered that some artists like Pablo Picasso looked down on Rousseau’s art.
However, there was unanimous agreement amongst the classes in favour of Rousseau’s naïve 2D style.
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